
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
30 Jan - Feb 2023: Week 2

Year 7 Messages

No messages this week. 

Year 8 Messages

Last year a team of Year 8 students won the North West Teamwork Award and gained their Bronze 
Industrial Cadet awards. We are offering this competition again this year and I have had a few names 
put forward for a team. If you know your child would be interested in taking part, please let me know. As 
a team, they need to create a model, film a video and write a report, as well as visiting an employer and 
representing the school at the finals (in Liverpool last year). So although the overall theme is STEM, I 
would welcome some creative types as well!  (Miss Berry)

Year 9 Messages

Subject Specialisms Y9  
All information is now available on the school website. This includes a timeline of key events, the option 
blocks and the details of each course.

Year 10 Messages

Year 10 had a Work Experience launch assembly on Thursday. If anyone missed the assembly, can 
they please collect a consent letter from the Top Office - you can view the assembly presentation on the 
Google Classroom WEX class. Students will be invited to join next week.
Once the consent slip is returned, students can collect a placement form that the employer, 
parents/carers and the student signs. These are available from the Top Office and will also be 
downloadable from the school website next week.

Year 11 Messages

No messages this week. 

https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/students/options
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/students/options


Head Students’ Page

Hi everyone, 

I hope you have been enjoying your next term here at school, 
remember there are numerous opportunities to really 
immerse yourself in, especially as Summer and Spring are 
forthcoming. Whether it be sports, academics or leadership 
roles, there’s always something here, favourable to everyone. 
As you all know by now, I am one of your newly appointed 
head students and I couldn’t be more thrilled at the prospect 
of getting to know as many of you as I can, getting to witness 
individual forms of development and provide alternative 
solutions for our pupils. I remember, a while ago now, being 
just like some of you - a year 7 truly captivated and 
exhilarated by the possibility of one day hopefully achieving 
the position of head pupil.  I never thought I would really 
have procured this title today, however much I doubted 
myself, however cynical I was, I never refrained from trying 
my best. Don’t second guess yourself, because you are all 
more than capable. I want to advise any aspiring head pupils 
to just believe in yourself, try anything and everything, be a 
vibrant and warm peer to everyone, and maybe in a few years 
- you will be writing on this bulletin just like me!

Grace.



Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7:  44 pupils since September
Year 8: 42 pupils since September
Year 9: 25 pupils since September
Year 10: 54 students since September
Year 11: 39 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Please note that we are having a huge drive on punctuality to lessons at the moment, which ties in with 
the new guidelines issued by the Department for Education regarding attendance.  The figures below 
show the number of pupils who have received very few 2s since September.  

Reminder - School is closed on Wednesday 1st February due to the industrial action.

School Ties - Please note in line with the local uniform shops, ties are now charged at a cost of £8. 

Uniform
At the Governing Board meeting this January the governors reviewed our uniform policy, taking into 
consideration the feedback from the Parent Forum.  Governors made no changes to our policy, other 
than to support the proposal of providing second hand uniforms at no cost and encouraging donations 
of good quality items which children have outgrown.  The school will offer various dates throughout the 
year when parents and carers can donate items and/or come into school to source any required items.
Date for the diary: Friday, 31st March for the uniform swap shop.  Please email Mrs Haslam if you 
would like to come into school to peruse the second hand uniform 
(shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk).  Donations of uniforms are always welcome.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7:  154 pupils
Year 8: 147 pupils
Year 9: 101 pupils

Year 10: 150 students
Year 11: 141 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 137 pupils
Year 8: 98 pupils
Year 9: 61 pupils

Year 10: 119 students
Year 11: 90 students

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000&slide=id.p


Whole School Messages

Attendance matters!  

Overall school attendance since September 92.1%

Overall school attendance for the week 92.2%
National Average as at 16th January  91.6%

Attendance by House since September:  

Europe 93%
South America 93%

Africa 92.1%
Australasia 92%

Asia 91.9%

Attendance by House since last week:

South America 94.2%
Australasia 92.3%

Europe 92.1%
Asia 92.2%
Africa 92%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

Asia - Thailand 97.7%
Australasia - Papa New Guinea 96.9%

South America - Uruguay 96.8%
Europe - Norway 96.6%

Africa - Cote d’Ivoire 95.9%



Whole School Messages

Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.  If your child is in Key Stage 3, here 
are some questions to ask your child.

(Year 7)
Current Unit - Judaism 
Enquiry Question - What does it mean to be a Jew in the 21st century?

1. What are 3 Abrahamic religions?
2. What is the name of the special promises that Jews believe God made with his people? 

Can you give any examples?
3. What term is used to describe the commandments of Judaism?
4. How does the pomegranate link to Judaism?

(Year 8) 
Current Unit - The History of Christianity 
Enquiry Question - Who was the real Jesus?

1. Why do many Christians celebrate Christmas on December 25th?
2. Why are there so many denominations of Christianity? Can you give 3 examples?
3. Why was a ‘Messiah’ necessary for the Jewish community (Israelites)?
4. What were the 10 plagues of Egypt?

(Year 9) Weekly discussion questions from the RS Department.
Current Unit - The History of Christianity 
Enquiry Question - Was the European Reformation the most significant event in the history 
of Christianity?

1. How does Christianity continue to influence the culture of Britain today?
2. What did the most recent census reveal about Christianity in Britain?
3. What is meant by the term ‘Messiah’?
4. Why couldn’t Jesus have been a Christian?

Secure update from Mrs Gray - All pupils have now been invited to join a Google classroom 
where we will post materials from Secure sessions and Respect days after the sessions have taken 
place.Year 7 sessions about healthy friendships and the iDea award from earlier this week are 
already in their classroom. Please encourage your child to join the Google classroom and show you 
what they have done in their Respect days. You can use the resources to start family conversations 
around these important life skills and topics. You will also find most of the resources will contain 
links and more information which can be beneficial to both parents and pupils. I very much hope 
you find these resources useful as families. Please let me know if there is content you would like to 
see in future.



Whole School Messages

This week Mrs Sullivan-Brown & Mrs O-Keefe took a group of our Charity Prefects to visit Derian 
House Children’s Hospice ahead of their upcoming Derian Dragons challenge.

The students were in awe of the truly wonderful staff members who took the time to explain their 
job roles and why Derian House is such an important place for so many families.

Our prefects are more motivated than ever to raise funds for this inspirational place!
                                                         #proudtobeparklands

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1V6I6RjJ17gynqypfCTS66Mm8MJPsXh0xeAZedwEAvjg/edit#slide=id.g71cec3bfdf_0_7
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Careers

As always, lots of great opportunities for students - and parents/carers in this week’s edition of 
Career News. There are apprenticeship events and vacancies, work experience opportunities, 
podcasts, videos and much more. Why not take a break and have a read?

Click here for this week’s careers bulletin. 

Don’t forget the Careers Fair is on Friday 10th March, for all of Year 9, 10 and 11. All the local 
colleges will be there, as well as some universities, training and apprenticeship providers, and of 
course, employers.
Parents/carers are welcome to attend - please let me know if you would like to come along.
pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

There are no Year 11 careers interviews next week due to mock exams - however, if any Year 9s 
would like a chat about their GCSE options and future plans, they are welcome to call in. 
Alternatively, parents/carers can email me to make an appointment for them 
(pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk)

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_2023_issue_four.pdf
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

